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Govanhill Thriving Place
Notes of Steering Group Meeting
Wednesday 12 June 2019
Boardroom, Samaritan House


In Attendance

Councillor Mhairi Hunter, Glasgow City Council (Chair)
Bailie Soryia Siddique, Glasgow City Council
Councillor James Scanlon, Glasgow City Council
Councillor Alexander Belic, Glasgow City Council
Gordon Smith, City Property
Karen McNiven, Health Improvement Manager, Glasgow City HSCP (South Locality)
Nicola Fullerton, Health Improvement Lead, Glasgow City HSCP (South Locality)
John Quinn, Director, Govanhill Housing Association
Ken MacDougall, Development & Regeneration Manager, Govanhill Housing Association 

Welcome & Introductions

Councillor Hunter welcomed everyone to the inaugural meeting of the Govanhill Thriving Place Steering Group. Round table introductions followed.

Locality Plan Revisited

Gordon Smith advised that there is a need to report progress on the Locality Plan to the Scottish Government.

Initial Progress and Review to be completed by the end of March 2020

Thriving Places Update

Govanhill Housing Association has been appointed as the community anchor organisation for coordinating Govanhill TP initiative with Govanhill Community Development Trust ensuring that there is meaningful community consultation in the process. This will influence the review of the Locality Plan

A Community Connector postholder is being recruited by GCDT to develop a community engagement strategy that will enable local people to engage effectively and build relationships. GCDT is already delivering ‘Community Conversations’.

Lessons can be learned from the Gorbals approach but Govanhill is more diverse

Govanhill Community Action (GoCA) is an established forum which can be built upon

Govanhill Regeneration Group will establish key themes and focus
South Health & Wellbeing Report

Nicola Fullerton presented an overview of the findings from the 2017/2018 Health & Wellbeing Survey - South Locality - Key Findings & Trends since 2014/15

Karen McNiven highlighted that Social Health and Social Capital data were positive trends 

The data can be imported as baselines for reviewing and influencing the continuing progress of the Locality Plan. Partners need to take strategies on board.

Community Representation

The group discussed how best to get broader community representation involved on the TP Board.

Preference was to involve ‘community people’ in a constructive way and representatives may evolve. Sub groups could also be effective. The role of the Community Connector would also be important in establishing broader community representation

Placemaking

The group discussed how best to establish a positive identity for Govanhill – what are the aspirations? - What is the vision? 

A mapping exercise of existing assets would be useful and a masterplan for the future could be developed for consultation with the community

There are possibilities of creating a new ‘heart’ of Govanhill by looking at placemaking around the Govanhill Trinity Church, GCC Neighbourhood Centre, Health Centre and Annette Street PS. – a new civic quarter ( Health/Education village) with new assets fit for the future and meeting the needs of the community with the creation of a positive public realm identity.

Why not look and compare with international models?

AOCB

None

Next Meeting

The next meeting of the group will take place at Samaritan House on 14th August 2019 at 10.00am


(Notes of meeting: Ken MacDougall)
image1.jpeg
=N

Govanhill
Thriving Place




